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DAYTONA BEACH SAIL & POWER SQUADRON 
A Unit of United States Power Squadrons Sail & Power Boating 

August 2012 

   ACTIVITIES  
 
August          9   Executive Committee Meeting  -  Boater’s Lounge  -  Halifax Harbor Marina 
           9-12  Cruise with Halifax Cruise Club to Keaton Beach for scalloping. 
         13   “Lunch Bunch”  -   Cracker Barrel Restaurant  -  Ormond Beach 
         13   Sea Scouts  -  Quarterdeck Meeting  -  Adventure Boat Club 
                    16   Dinner Meeting  -  Little Tomoka Yacht Club 
                    27   Sea Scouts  -  General Meeting  -  Boater’s Lounge  -  Halifax Harbor Marina 
 
September  10   “Lunch Bunch”  -  To Be Announced 
                    10   Sea Scouts  -  Quarterdeck Meeting  -  Adventure Boat Club 
         13   Executive Committee Meeting  -  Boater’s Lounge  -  Halifax Harbor Marina 
         15   Cruise to Silver Glen Springs   
         20   Dinner Meeting  -  Clubhouse Restaurant  -  Daytona Beach 
                    20   Auxiliary Meeting  -  Clubhouse Restaurant  -  Daytona Beach 
         24   Sea Scouts  -  General Meeting  -  Boater’s Lounge  -  Halifax Harbor Marina                            
          

 
THE BRIDGE 

 
 

Commander:                 RONALD  RADFORD, AP     516-236-8206     rrr7inc@hotmail.com 
  
Executive Officer:            BRUCE PERRI  562-4096  bruceperri@perrimarinesales.com 
 
Administrative Officer:    (acting) Jeff Wise   386-299-4536  wisejeffrey@bellsouth.net
         
Secretary :              RICHARD SCHMIDT                954-415-2051     orangecoupe@msn.com 
 
Treasurer:                 ROBERT J. SPENCE, S              386-255-2227     robhank@aol.com   
                                      
Education Officer:           ROBERT D. MEYER, AP    386-673-2061     bobmeyer#8@yahoo.com                                
  
Asst. Education Officer:   CHARLENE J SPENCE             255-2227        charlene J_spence@msn.com 
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       General Committees 

           Auditing Committee 

      P/C James J. DePalma, SN 

      P/C Jeffrey T. Wise, JN 

             Finance Committee 

     P/C Robert D. Meyer, AP 

     P/C James J. DePalma, SN 

     P/C Cheryl W. Martines, AP 

         Nominating Committee 

     P/C Cheryl W. Martines, AP 

     P/C Thomas R. Fruda Jr., JN 

     P/C Bobby J. Bray, AP. 

               Rules Committee 

     P/C Robert Meyer, AP 

     P/C/ Paul S. Martines, JN 

     P/C Brian Crusan, P 

Executive Committee 

 P/C Robert D. Meyer, AP 

 Lt/C Rita H. Wise, P 

 P/C Thomas H. Odendahl, JN 

 P/C/ Paul S. Martines, JN 
 
 P/C Thomas R. Fruda Jr., JN 
 
 P/C Cheryl W. Martines, AP 
 
 Kimberly Schmidt, SN 
 
 Jim McIntyre 

Commander’s Department 

                Chaplain 

        Lt/C Rita H. Wise, P 

           Flag Lieutenant 

   P/D/C Peter L. Moreno, SN 

 

    Merit Mark Committee 

   P/C Paul S. Martines, JN 

   P/C James J. DePalma, SN 

 
   Public Relations Committee 
               
   P/C Thomas R. Fruda Jr., JN 
 
   Lt/C Bruce Perri 
             
 
Vessel Safety Check Committee 
               
  P/C Thomas H. Odendahl, JN 
   

Administrative Department 
 
       Membership Committee 
 
        P/C Robert Meyer, AP 
 
              Port Captain 
 
        Thomas E. Bush, JN 

Treasurer’s Department 

       Assistant Treasurer                            

       Jeanette Bray, S 

Secretary’s Department 

   Information Technology                            
 Committee 

Lt. Ronald L. Coleman, JN 

            

           Public Contact 

P/C Thomas R. Fruda Jr., JN 

    

     Ship’s Store Committee 

  P/C/ Paul S. Martines, JN 

   

     Telephone Committee  

         Lt/C Rita H. Wise, P 

         

        Website Committee 

  Lt. Ronald L. Coleman, JN 

Educational Department 
 

Assistant Educational Officer 
    
     Charlene Spence-Evans
  
         Advanced Grades 
         
               Piloting 
    Kimberly Schmidt, SN 
 
 
           Seamanship 
   P/C Robert D. Meyer, AP 
  
            Navigation 
  P/C Thomas R. Fruda, JN 
  
 
        Elective Courses 
D/Lt/C James J. DePalma, SN 
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DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS TO THE  SEPTEMBER 2012  

BEACHCOMBER IS AUGUST 20, 2012 
 

                                                     
       VISIT OUR WEBSITES   
  DBS&PS WEBSITE: http://www.DBSPS.org   
          DISTRICT WEBSITE: www.usps.org/localusps/d23 

COMMANDER’S REPORT 
      
 
Dear Members: 
I wish to thank all of the members of  our squadron who 
came out to support our Bings Rendezvous. Some of you 
came by boat and others came by car. We had good 
weather, lots of  good food and fellowship. Thanks to Past 

Commander  Paul Martin for the excellent job he did on the grill. Thanks to 
Don for the article you sent extolling the works of this squadron . Thanks for 
all of help that the members provided  to make this event such a success. If 
you are reading this article and are wondering what we are talking about , 
all I can say is you should have been there, we missed you. 
Please remember the Fall Conference, we are the host squadron for this event. If 
you can help in this event please call me  or inform any member of our bridge. 
What happened to summer?  Can you believe it is August? 
 
 
CMDR. RONALD  RADFORD, AP 
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ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER REPORT  -  AUGUST 2012 

 
 

 
 
 
            The 3rd Summer Dinner Meeting will be held at Little Tomoka Yacht Club, August 16th, 2012. 
Social time will be at 1830 dinner will be at 1900.  
 The next Executive Committee Meeting is August 9th at Halifax Harbor Boater’s Lounge. 
 We had a great cook-out at Bings Landing for July 14th. See the article by Don Roman for de-
tails. 
 The September meeting will be back to the Club house Restaurant. Our guest speaker will be  
P/C William Benny SN. of Ponce Inlet Squadron on the topic of the Boat Operator Certification Course. 
 Cruise with Halifax Cruise Club to Keaton Beach for scalloping, August 9-12. 
 September 15th we are planning to cruise to Silver Glen Springs 
  Please RSVP to Jeanette Bray at 253-2620  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
P/C Jeff Wise 
 
 
 
Little Tomoka Yacht Club 
2369 W State Road 40 
Ormond Beach, FL 32174 

A TIP FROM THE D23 COOPERATIVE CHARTING DEPARTMENT 
Lt Robert Schaefer, P and D/Lt/C Ernst G Hofmann, JN 
NEW NOAA CHART FORMAT FOR SMALL CRAFTS 
Just recently NOAA added another type of chart to their catalog, which is truly exciting for 
every small craft operator. 
NOAA has come out with their super practical 
Experimental BookletChart™ 
The size of charts has always been of questionable practicality on small and medium boats. 
The roll-up charts – some 42 
inches by 66 inches are manageable only on large vessels. The next smaller size – the Small 
Craft accordion fold charts 
selling for a little over $20 – still measure 20 inches by 59 inches and are best viewed spread 
out on a double berth. 
Electronic charts and plotters – ignoring their price tag – allow you to zoom-in and in the proc-
ess you give up over view. 
In an unfamiliar area you will probably have to zoom in and out several times just to keep track 
of where you are. 
Now, at last, NOAA is making their marvels of information and detail available for you to print 
on an 8½ x 11 sheet – on 
both sides if you wish. Called Experimental BookletChart you can access them at 
http://www.nauticalcharts.noaa.gov/staff/BookletChart.html 
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Daytona Beach Sail & Power Squadron Makes Boating Fun! 
 
 On July 14th DBSPS took a break from their active VSC, educational and com-
munity service programs to, “ Make Boating More Fun,” with cruise by land and water 
to Bing’s Landing in Flagler County.  Presided over by CMDR. Ronald Radford, AP, 
approximately 35 Squadron members attended a picnic of potluck dishes, as well as 
grilled hot dogs, hamburgers, spicy sausages, chicken and ribs prepared by Squadron 
Master Chef, Paul Martines.  Five boats cruised from Daytona Beach, Fl and Palm 
Coast to Bing’s Landing, a county park, which is located on 8 acres of a maritime oak 
hammock and provides access to the ICW north of Palm Coast and south of Matanzas 
Inlet.  It is also the site of the historic Mala Compra Plantation, home of Brigadier Gen-
eral Joseph Hernandez, a mayor of St. Augustine and the first Hispanic member of 
Congress. Seminole Indians destroyed it in 1836 during the Second Seminole War.  
Today, it’s an important archeological site.  In addition to great food and games, sev-
eral members used this opportunity to provide VSCs at this popular boat ramp. 
Weather was excellent, food was great and the camaraderie was Outstanding! 
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                                                      Secretary Report – July 2012 
 
The July 2012 Daytona Beach Sail and Power Squadron Executive Committee was held on 
Thursday, July 12, 2012 at the Halifax Harbor Boater’s Lounge. 
The Meeting was called to order by Commander Radford at 19:20. Those present at the 
meeting were: Cdr. Ron Radford, AP, P/C Bobby Bray, AP, P/C Brian Crusan, P, P/C Tom 
Fruda, JN, P/C Sherry Martines, AP, P/C Paul Martines, JN, Lt/C Bob Spence, P, P/C Jeff 

Wise, JN, 1/Lt Don Roman and P/DC Jim DePalma, SN. 
 

Secretary Report 
The June Secretary Report was published in the July Edition of the Beachcomber. Since there were no correc-

tions or additions to be made, the report will stand as published. 
 

Executive Officer Report 
 Don Roman reports that there was no significant activity to be reported this month. 
 

Administrative Officer Report 
 There will be a Summer picnic at Bing’s Landing on July 14 in Flagler County on US Rt. A1A.  The Squadron 

will furnish the meats and soda.  Besides good food, good company there will be Horseshoe pitching and Bean 
Bag tossing. If you didn’t get there to try your skills, you should have. 

The July informal Summer Meeting will be at Caribbean Jack’s Marina in Daytona Beach on July 19.  The So-
cial hour will be aboard Beverly Davies vessel “SOMETIME” from 1800 to 1900. This will be the second of the 
Summer informal meetings. The third informal meeting will be in August at the Little Tomoka Yacht Club in Or-
mond Beach. 

There will be boating activity from August 9 to August 12 to the Florida West Coast for Scalloping. The details 
will be elsewhere in the Beachcomber. 

There will be a cruise to Silver Glen on September 15. More details later in the Beachcomber. 
 The Lunch Bunch met at Aunt Catfish’s Restaurant in Port Orange on July 9. There was no Squadron Auxiliary 

or membership report this month. 
 

Education Officer Report 
   Tom Fruda reports there will be an ABC course at Parker Boats on August 18 and August 25. Both are on Sat-

urday and the time will be from 0830 to 1500 on both days. 
 

Treasurer Report 
  Bob Spence reported that our bills are paid and the Squadron is financially sound. The July Treasurer’s report 

was presented, reviewed, discussed and accepted by the Executive Committee as presented. 
 

Commander Report 
   The status of our meetings and discussions with the Halifax River Yacht Club was continued to keep the Execu-
tive Committee up to date as to what may be expected by the two organizations in order to bring about the joint 
use of the building that is owned by the HRYC. Updates will be forth coming each month at the Executive Com-
mittee Meetings. 
 
Unfinished Business 

   There was no unfinished business. 
 

New Business 
There was no new business. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
P/C Bobby Bray 
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              SQUADRON EDUCATION OFFICER’S REPORT    

   
                                    
 
The Power Squadron America's Boating Course - 3rd Edition is all new with a completely up-
dated manual, outstanding graphics, and two bonus computer disks. The course manual is di-
vided into five chapters.  
 
 
     The first four cover the required topics that all recreational boaters must know. In addition 
to the rules of the road, the four chapters cover the various types of boats, required safety 
equipment, navigation aids, lights and sounds, anchoring, communications afloat, adverse con-
ditions, water sports safety, trailering, personal water craft safety, and knots and lines. The fifth 
chapter provides an introduction to digital charts and GPS waypoint navigation, a key skill for 
boating on larger lakes and rivers and coastal waters. This optional fifth chapter provides the 
background for more advanced piloting courses. 
 
 
     This course is schedule for Saturday Aug. 11 from 9:30 AM to 4 PM and Saturday Aug. 18 
from 10 AM to 4 PM at Parker Boats 872 N. Tomoka Farms Road, Daytona Beach. The cost is 
$40 per person 

 
                            

P/C Bob Meyer 

 
DAYTONA BEACH SAIL AND POWER SQUADRON AUXILIARY 

 
We have tickets for Macy’s ‘Shop for a Cause’.  You can save up to 25% all day on regular 
and sale items, including home and brands usually excluded.  With Christmas just around the 
corner, it’s a really good time to shop. 
 
If you have any suggestions for the “Lunch Bunch” Meetings for September, October, Novem-
ber and December, let us know on August 13th.  
 
We’re still saving aluminum cans and pop tops.  Please  continue to help and remind family 
and friends to do the same.  Thank you. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Doris Radford, P 
Auxiliary President 
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FLY THE ENSIGN: A SOURCE OF NA-
TIONAL RECOGNITION 
Page 3 KEEPING UP 

ORGANIZING AN AD CAM-
PAIGN 
Squadrons have many functions 
which can help promote the ABC Course. 
Besides the obvious Webmaster, Social 
Media Manager and the Publications 
Editor, include: 
Vessel Safety Check Committee 

Liaison Officer� makes contacts 
with allied organizations such as 
governmental agencies involving 
education and boater safety as well as 
boater advocacy groups, boat clubs, 
and yacht clubs. 
Safety Officer� often provides 
articles as well as forums in allied 
organizations or public gatherings. 
(The next edition will discuss model 
time lines, or look in PROLOG at 
www.USPS.org.) 

THE EXCITING WORLD OF ON THE WATER TRAINING 
With Advice from R/C Chris L. Windeler, SN, Chair BODCom   “Let the word go forth!” Affordable on
�the�water training is now a reality with the United States Power Squadrons®. Some of the Advanced 
Courses such as Seamanship and Advanced Pilot now have an optional on�the�water component for 
class members. These are conducted by squadron course instructors approved by the SEO. It is a valu-
able extension in which “book knowledge” can be practiced where it should be applied. 
 The basis for these programs comes from the USPS Boat Operator Certificate (BOC) initiative 
which is United States Coast Guard approved. BOC is recognized by organizations and agencies in the 
United States and worldwide. Four levels of certification will be offered. The first two are Inland Navi-
gator and Coastal Navigator. The next two levels are Advanced Coastal and Offshore Navigator, and are 
under development. Each program includes all aspects of boating from leaving and returning to a dock 
or slip through offshore cruising. 
 The entry�level certification, Inland Navigator, verifies an individual’s basic boat handling 
skills for any single engine, wheel steered, vessels under 23 feet. Instruction begins in the classroom 
with courses and targeted seminars. The practical boating demonstration components include docking 
and undocking, low speed operation and highspeed maneuvers. For this, boats between 15 and 19 feet 
are considered ideal. The higher levels can be done with any vessel with appropriate communication 
capabilities for safety. Coastal Navigator teaches how to get from point A to point B and follows what 
was learned in Piloting. Level three, Advanced Coastal Navigation, provides certification for more diffi-
cult and challenging conditions. The final step, the Offshore Navigator Certificate, extends the cruising 
range to ocean crossings and includes courses in celestial navigation as well as cruise planning and off-
shore vessel 
management. 
 Contact your DEO or check out the BOC Webpage of the USPS Education Department for all 
the details. These programs are the cutting edge of a national awareness that boater skill development is 
the key to greater boating enjoyment in a more secure marine environment. Watch for these develop-
ments. (ARTICLES FROM THE ENSIGN) 
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Sea Scout Ship 811 
Daytona Beach Sail & Power Squadron 

      
    Greetings 
   
        
 The next meetings will be: Quarterdeck Meeting on Monday August 13th at Ad-
venture Boat Club and the General Meeting 27th at the Halifax Harbor Boater’s Lounge.  
 
 Our meetings have changed to the second and fourth MONDAY of the month for 
the summer. This is to cooperate with the schedules of some Scouts. 
 
 One member of our Ship is requested on the 11th of July at the Methodist Church 
in Orange City at 1900 hrs to go over a Damage Control Fire fighting class intro with Mr. 
Bailey. Commodores should be there and Skippers from the Ships active during the 
Summer. 
 ALL registered adults including Chartered Organization Representatives and 
Committee Members in Central Florida Council will have to be fully trained for their po-
sition in order for them to recharter for the 2013 program year! 
 

 Let the Games Begin! Summer’s Last Bash is just around the corner… 
August 24 – 26, 2012 at Camp LaNoChe.  Get ready for competitive games 
and lots of fun!  Keep an eye out, the registration link will be available 
soon! 
 We have been asked to prepare a presentation on boating for the July Three Riv-
ers District Round Table Meeting and we will need to pick a topic and start preparing for 
the presentation. 
  
The Cats Point Regatta will be coming up in November and we will be training with our 
new Scouts to be ready. 
   
  If you can help or have suggestions on how to improve our program, please let me 
know.  
           
 We are looking for more Scouts. If you know someone age 14 to 21 who could 
benefit from our Scouting program, contact me at 386-299-4536.  
 
   
Thanks again, God bless, and until next time, Happy sails to you! 
 
 
 
                        Respectfully, 
   Skipper Jeff Wise 
    

 



13 

Barb and Milt Bloomer 
Jeanette & Bobby Bray 
Bernice & Jim DePalma 
     Kim & Tom Fruda 
      Norris Hilseberg 
 Sherry & Paul Martines 
        Elda Sinclair    
        Ann Thomas 
     Cathy & Jeff Wise 

Our Generous 
Sponsors 

         
 
           
           JOHN BALL                                BRIAN CRUSAN                                        
            PATRICIA BLANK                   MARLENE MALCOLM 
            JOHN BUTTERFIELD             BOB MEYER 
            RON COLEMAN                       PAUL SAVIA  
          

  TO: Jeanette Bray 
 341 Aleatha Drive 
 Daytona Beach, Florida  32114-7312 
   
YES!  I WANT TO BE A SPONSOR OF THE DAYTONA BEACH SAIL & POWER  SQUADRON                              
NEWSLETTER, BEACHCOMBER.  SIGN ME UP FOR: 
 
  BRONZE:        Enclosed is my check for  $10.00  □ EL  
  SILVER:          Enclosed is my check for  $25.00 □   
  GOLD:             Enclosed is my check for  $50.00 □  
  PLATINUM Enclosed is my check for  $100. □ 
 
You may___/may not____ insert my name in the Beachcomber as a sponsor. 

                
“LUNCH BUNCH” WILL MEET 12:30 ON MONDAY,  

AUGUST 13, 2012 AT 
 

CRACKER BARREL RESTAURANT 
125 INTERCHANGE BLVD. 

ORMOND BEACH, FLORIDA 
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SUNDAY 

 

 
MONDAY 

 
TUESDAY    

 
WEDNESDAY 

 
THURSDAY 

 
FRIDAY 

 
SATURDAY 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9   Executive Committee 
              Meeting 
         
       Boater’s Lounge 
  Halifax Harbor Marina 

10 11 

12 13 “Lunch Bunch” 
        Cracker Barrel  
       Ormond  Beach  
           ******** 
          Sea Scouts 
Quarterdeck Meeting 
Adventure Boat Club 

14 15 16 Dinner Meeting 
 
        Little Tomoka  
           Yacht Club 
         State Road 40 
        Ormond Beach 

 

17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27   Sea Scouts 
    General Meeting 
   Boater’s Lounge 
     Halifax Harbor  
            Marina 

28 29 30 31  

DAYTONA BEACH SAIL & POWER  SQUADRON 
   A Unit of United States  Power Squadrons Sail & Power Boating    

   August  2012     THE BEACHCOMBER 


